BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – September 27, 2016
Members Present:  Robert Bartini, Dave Forrest, Pete Scolforo, Jonathan Terry, Donald Zukowski & Roger Scheurer, Bob Nason.
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Matt Larson, Tim Bianco, Steve Hayden, Bill Enser
 Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:35 pm.
Commitments
None
Abatements
Agenda item was discussed regarding the abatement language on both the water and sewer sides. Changes were made to reflect abatement issues regarding swimming pools.  Regulations will be posted for input and then adopted at a later date.  Agenda item moved to next meeting for posting requirements.
An application for water/sewer abatement was submitted for 128 Old Pleasant Street. She was seeking consideration on due bill due to financial need.  The Board looked through the documentation and discussed abatement request. Roger Scheurer moved to deny abatement request and Donald Zukowski seconded the application and the vote was unanimous to deny. A letter will be sent to homeowner stating boards decision.
Water Dept
Dave Forrest inquired about how many meters are not reading.  Chris Pompi stated that after the October billing cycle, Mike Towler, head of the Water Department would be giving an updated report to the board.
Bob Bartini inquired about hydrant flushing. Chris Pompi said that it would be done starting the end of October.

Dave Forrest inquired about repairs at the Water Plant.  Chris Pompi let the board know that LB Corp was still up there working on the issues and hope to be completed soon.

Waste Water Dept
None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
An agenda item regarding crosswalks was discussed. Chris Pompi let the board know that he met with Jeff Roosa, Police Chief to further discuss the crosswalk on West Park Street where the fatality took place. It was decided that with several adjustments, the crosswalk could be brought up to legal standards and replaced. 
Also inquired about was a crosswalk from Greenock Country Club over to Fairview Street.  Chris Pompi stated that he will look into it further.

An agenda item regarding paving was discussed.  Paving of High Street and part of Marble Street will begin September 29th and will take approximately three weeks to complete.
Dave Forrest inquired about Forest Street.  Chris Pompi let him know that there has currently been no change and improvements are still being discussed.
Dave Forrest inquired about several trucks and pieces of equipment at the Highway Garage, regarding repairs. Matt Larson, head of the Highway Department gave the following update.  One truck needs brake repair, two others need DOT inspections and several need to have rust inhibitor sprayed on frames before inclement weather.
A question then arose regarding regenerating the 2008 Ford truck.  Matt Larson let him know that after researching the type of engine that the regenerating was done automatically.
An inquiry on the sidewalk plow and its usability was made.  Matt Larson stated that the plow was operable but quirky and not always reliable.  It was decided that the town will once again rent one and use the current one as a backup.  If plowing is up to date, allowing for extra operators, then both sidewalk plows will be used.
Dave Forrest asked about road side mowing and taking care of larger brush.  Matt Larson stated that the current machine will take small brush but that a different heavy duty head would be needed to attach to tractor for bigger bruch.  Matt Larson said that manual cutting could be done if time was available.
The agenda item regarding Abey Court was discussed. Two community members were present, Steve Hayden and Tim Bianco, to discuss this matter.  Both are having drainage issues on their properties.  They asked the board if there were any funds available to improve drainage issues.  Both Chris Pompi and Bob Nason stated that they would look into this issue.

Jonathan Terry inquired about curb aprons at High Lawn Farm. Chris Pompi said he would look into it.

Dave Forrest asked about line painting. Chris Pompi stated that Matt Larson would be scheduling this.

Inquiry regarding cleaning out catch basins was stated.  Matt Larson said that disposal was an issue and would have to be looked into further.
Other
None
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
Minutes were accepted from September 13th meeting. All were in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday October 11, 2016 @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:44 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
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